
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE 

CHAMBERS COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT #1 
 

A regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Chambers County 

Emergency Services District No. 1 (“District”) was called at 6:00 p.m. on the 12th day of 

September 2018, at the Winnie-Stowell Volunteer Fire Department (“Department” or 

WSVFD”), located at 825 State Highway 124, Winnie, Texas 77665, pursuant to notice 

duly posted according to law. 

The roll was called of the Commissioners of the Board, to-wit:  
 

David Murrell   President 
Brad Crone   Vice President 

  Troy Dow   Secretary 
  Chris Barrow   Treasurer 
  Kenneth Thibodeaux  Assistant Treasurer 
 

All said Commissioners were present.  In addition to the above-named 

Commissioners, also present at the meeting were: Wayne Wilber, District Administrator; 

Melissa Sanders, Administrative Assistant for District; Hubert Oxford, IV-attorney for 

the District; Ron Nichols, Winnie Stowell EMS; Clay Gamble, WSVFD Chief; Daniel 

Callesto, WSVFD; and Wade Thibodeaux with the Hometown Press.   

President Murrell called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. and then asked those 

present to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  Afterwards, he called for public comment.  

Since there was none, he asked the Board to address Agenda Item No. 4, to discuss 

approval of minutes for August 8, 2018 Regular Meeting.  The Board reviewed the 

minutes and Commissioner Thibodeaux made a motion to approve the minutes for 

August 8, 2018 Regular Meeting.  Commissioner Dow seconded the motion, with the 

unanimous consent of all Commissioners present. 

 



 

2 
 

Next, President Murrell referred the Commissioners to Agenda Item No. 5, to 

discuss and take action, on the Treasurers Report; accounts payable; and amend the 

budget if necessary.  Administrative Assistant Sanders reported that as of the meeting, the 

District had $22,753.06 in its checking account and was scheduled to receive a deposit on 

August 10, 2018 of $38,836.40 from the Texas Comptroller of Public Accounts.  As for 

the monthly expenses, Administrative Assistant Sanders informed the Board that the total 

bills owed were $33,366.45.  Included in these expenses were” $3,689.00 for an ice 

maker; $2,508.50 to Fitz & Shipman for a report to bring the station up to windstorm 

code; and $4,150.00 to VFIS for Fleet Insurance.  Once the deposit from the Comptroller 

was made and invoices paid, including $1,338.5 in payroll taxes, the District will have a 

balance of $26,884.51 in its check account.  (See Exhibit A-1). 

In regard to the District’s savings accounts, the Assistant Administrator informed 

the Commissioners that as August 31, 2018, there was $477,330.98 in the District’s 

Money Market Account at ECCB Money Market and $286,883.70 in the Texas First 

Bank Money Market Account.  Overall, Mrs. Sanders reported that the District had total 

cash assets amounting to $786,908.23.  (See Exhibit A-1). 

Also, Ms. Sanders asked the Board to review the 2017-2018 budget and to make 

the necessary amendments to the budget so that the end of the year budget would balance.  

Ms. Sanders distributed the proposed budget amendments and asked the Board to review.   

(See Exhibit “A-2”).  Overall, Ms. Sanders explained that amendments staff 

recommended increased revenues by $9,945.00 and reduced expenses by $22,109.00.  If 

the amendments were approved, the Reserves for the District for the year would increase 

from $29,894.92 to $32,054.00.  After a discussion on the proposed budget amendments 

for 2017-2018, Commissioner Crone made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report; 
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pay the outstanding invoices; and adopt the budget amendments discussed by Ms. 

Sanders.  (See Exhibits “A-1” and “A-2”).  Commissioner Barrow seconded the motion 

and the motion was approved with the unanimous consent of all Commissioners present.   

The Board was then asked to return to Agenda Item No. 6, to discuss and take 

action, if necessary, on approving a budget for the 2018-2019 fiscal year starting October 

1, 2018.  Administrator Wilber and Assistant Administrator Sanders were asked to 

present the proposed budget.  (See Exhibit “B”).  In summary, the two explained that 

while the Sales Tax revenue was expected to increase, the overall revenues were reduced 

by $24,920.00 to account for the lack of Equipment sales and other income from grants.  

Meanwhile, it was expected that the expenses were to remain roughly the same but if the 

Board decided to move forward with making the upgrades to the station so that the 

station was in compliance with windstorm standards, the budget would need to be 

amended at a later date.  The Board then reviewed the budget details and after some 

discussion, a motion was made by Commissioner Dow to approve the 2018-2019 Budget.  

(See Exhibit “B”).  Commissioner Barrow seconded the motion and the motion was 

approved with the unanimous consent of all Commissioners present.   

At the competition of the discussion of the upcoming budget for 2018-2019, 

President Murrell asked Administrator Wilber to address Agenda Item No. 7, to discuss 

and take action, if necessary, on purchasing fire or EMS equipment and/or supplies as 

well as any proposed repairs, maintenance and/or testing.  Referring to his 

Administrator’s Report, Mr. Wilber reported that while responding to a call, E-21 required 

road service because it split a coolant hose.  Siddons-Martin responded quickly and 

E-21 placed back in service within two hours.  Additionally, the Scott Air Bottle Fill 

System X-4 display controller malfunctioned and was out of warranty.  The 
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replacement cost for a new controller is over $3000 but MES sent controller to 

original manufacturer to be refurbished and the cost will be substantially less (i.e., 

$900).  Lastly, Mr. Wilber informed the Board that he had to replace the top unit of 

the Ice Machine and the new unit came with a three-year parts and labor warranty, 

five year on evaporator and condenser.  Mr. Wilber also reminded the Board that the 

invoice was included in the bills previously approved by the Board.  Otherwise, Mr. 

Wilber informed the Board that no action needed to be taken on this agenda item.   

Next, the Commissioners were asked by President Murrell to address Agenda 

Item No. 8 to discuss and take action, if necessary, on improvements to the existing 

station.  Administrator Wilber presented the Board with an e-mail from Mr. Bill Smith 

with Fittz & Shipman, who discussed the potential upgrades to the station with various 

contractors, and according to Mr. Smith, the estimated cost to bring the station up to 

existing windstorm code for 120 MPH winds would be approximately $150,000.00.  (See 

Exhibit “C”).  Mr. Wilber also informed the Board that he has discussed a possible loan 

with local banks and several were interested.  The Board was encouraged by the 

estimated costs and the interest in the loan but took no action on the agenda item. 

Moving to Agenda Item No. 9, President Murrell asked Administrator Wilber to 

discuss and take action, if needed, on obtaining Federal and State grants.  Per the 

Administrator, staff submitted the final paperwork for the District’s Request for Public 

Assistance to Federal Emergency Management Agency and expect to receive $1,135.49 

shortly.  However, he did receive notice this morning from the State that the District was 

overpaid $113.55 and will need to repay this amount.  (See Exhibit “D”).  Again, no 

action was taken on this matter.    
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The last action item to be discussed was Agenda Item No. 10, to discuss and take 

action, if needed on participating in the Texas Emergency Services Retirement System 

(“TESRS”) on behalf of behalf of staff and volunteers. (See Exhibit “E”).  President 

Murrell called on Chief Gamble to discuss.  Chief Gamble explained that he was 

contacted by the TESRS about participating and he wanted to pass along the information 

as a potential recruitment tool.  The Board reviewed the proposal but expressed that the 

long-term financial liabilities associated with participating in the retirement system 

outweighed any potential benefits to the Department’s members especially given that the 

average length of time a volunteer is a member with the Department is substantially less 

than the time needed to receive the benefits (i.e., vest).  Chief Gamble was then asked to 

obtain further information on a plan and President Murrell called for a motion to table the 

agenda item.  Commissioner Thibodeaux made a motion to table the agenda item and this 

motion was seconded by Commissioner Dow and unanimously approved by all the 

Commissioners present.   

At the completion of the action items, Administrator Wilber provided the 

administration and operations report as called for in Agenda Item No. 11.  (See Exhibit 

“F-1”).  In addition to what he previously discussed, the Administrator reported that he 

was monitoring the delinquent SPD Sales and Use Tax Taxpayers vendor's list provided 

by Texas State Comptroller in an effort to be cautious on spending taxpayer District 

funds with any companies not in good standing with the State of Texas under Chapter 

151, Sales Tax Code.  He also reported that several WSVFD volunteers will attend TEEX 

course Fertilizer-Grade Ammonium Nitrate Hazards on September 22, 2018 in Decatur. 

The course provides emergency responders with the skills and knowledge to respond to 

fires and emergency incidents involving FGAN as well planning evacuation and 
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implementing an incident action plan.  Lastly, he informed the Board that the WSVFD 

has applied for grant to host area emergency responders to participated in a TEEX 

Emergency Vehicle Operation Course (EVOC).  He was proud to announce that the 

WSVFD was awarded the grant and the Department will host the class scheduled for 

November 17, 2018.  

Turning to the Station Attendant Report and the Run Report for August 2018, Ms. 

Sanders informed the Board that in August seventy-six (76) shift were filled bringing the 

total for the year to 879 at a cost of $33,340.93. (See Exhibit “F-2”).   After the station 

attendant report was presented, Administrator Wilber reviewed the August 2018 run 

report. (See Exhibits “F-3).  In August, there were a total fourteen (14) calls made by the 

paid firefighters and the Department’s volunteers.  Of the calls made, ten (10) were for 

medical assist and there were three (3) building fire.   

There being no further business, of the President Murrell informed the 

Commissioners that the next meeting would take place on October 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. 

and then called for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 p.m.  Commissioner Crone 

then made motion to adjourn.  This motion was seconded by Commissioner Barrow, with 

the unanimous consent of all the Commissioners. 

 
        __________________________ 
       David Murrell, President  
       Date: ________________ 
 
 
Attest:  __________________________ 
Date:   ________________  



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “A-1” 













































 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “A-2” 









 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “B” 











 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “C” 





 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “D” 







 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “E” 







 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “F-1” 





 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “F-2” 





 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Exhibit “F-3” 








